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JEROME COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
Monday, April 12, 2021

PRESENT:  Ben Crouch, Chairman
John Crozier, Vice Chairman
Charles Howell, Commissioner
Jane White, Deputy Clerk

Meeting convened at 9:09 A.M.

COMMISSIONER REPORTS
Commissioner Crozier reported he had attended Board of Equalization training offered by the
Idaho Association of Counties. He had also attended a Tri-county Noxious Weed board meeting;
he said the Arroyos had complained of weeds that are on Bureau of Land Management land and
that he would write them a letter.

Commissioner Crozier said he had been present at the annual Appreciation Dinner for the Fair.
He also told the Board he had located some barricades that might be available to use at Yingst
Grade and that he had asked the highway department about obtaining some barricades.

All three Commissioners had listened to an update from the Idaho Association of Counties of the
bills in the Idaho Legislature.

Commissioner Howell had attended a Snake River Canyons Park board meeting and had learned
that the County would not be able to extend its lease of Park land from the Bureau of Land
Management until 180 days before the lease expires in 2029.

Commissioner Crouch stated he had met with Jerome City Administrator Mike Williams about
his concerns regarding the Third Crossing Agreement, tax exemptions for Agropur, and
government stimulus funds. He had also attended an Airport Advisory Board meeting where
directors discussed the Airport Website.

Commissioner Crouch had held a Jerome Chamber of Commerce board meeting, had met with
the Fair manager, and had viewed the remodeling in the Messersmith Building at the
Fairgrounds.

DISCUSS SCHOOL DISTRICT TOURS
The Jerome school district had requested that the Commissioners provide a ten-minute tour of
the Courthouse on April 28 to inform new residents of the services available.

Commissioner Crozier volunteered to conduct a morning tour, and Commissioner Crouch, an
afternoon one.

SIGN AND APPROVE CLAIMS
The Commissioners signed claims for the April 7, 2021, to April 12, 2021, claim cycle as
follows.
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Security Service Agreement: Jonathan Bradshaw and Neal Timmerman, representing M2
Automation, were present.

Jonathan Bradshaw presented the Board eleven pages describing his company
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Josh Jensen gave statistics about the spread of the coronavirus and said they had changed very
little from the previous week but that the positivity rate had increased some. He said that hospital
capacity was normal and that there were no long-term care outbreaks in Jerome County.

Jensen recommended receiving vaccinations as soon as possible and to continue practicing
preventative measures, saying variances of the virus had been detected in both Blaine and Twin
Falls Counties. He reported 19 percent of the Jerome County population was fully vaccinated,
with 23 percent vaccinated within the health district. He reported that the vaccination clinic in
Jerome the previous week was successful, providing more immunizations than expected.

Linda Montgomery asked what measures were being taken to vaccinate homebound persons in
the Eden and Hazelton area. Jensen answered that the Magic Valley Paramedics had serviced the
area and that the health district was planning mobile clinics to small communities. 

MITCH VERMEER
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Michelle Emerson said city and county funds are separate and that the cities would receive funds
from the State of Idaho, while the County funds would come from the federal government.

Ange Black stated the City of Hazelton had some projects that needed to be addressed, especially
the City sewer system. She said she would contact the City of Jerome to learn how to access the
State funding.

Commissioner Crozier gave the City representatives a copy of a slide presentation from the
Idaho Association of Counties about the American Recovery Plan Act of 2021. He said cities or
counties need to apply for funding and state an approved purpose for the money.
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Indigent Lien Partial Release: Kim Drury discussed with the Board a request for a partial lien
release from a Social Services client. She explained that the client owns several properties and
that the County had no lien value because he had not completed his application process.




